

U.S. Department of Justice

Office of Justice Programs

Washington, D.C. 20531

October 11, 2017

Ben Barnes Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division Office of Policy and Management 450 Capitol Avenue Hartford, CT 06106-1308

Dear Mr. Barnes,

Thank you for your recent submission regarding your compliance with 8 U.S.C. § 1373, further to the terms of your FY 2016 Byrne JAG grant award from the Department of Justice. Your submission was very helpful and informative.

Based on the materials you have provided, the Department has found no evidence that the State of Connecticut is currently out of compliance with section 1373. As a reminder, complying with section 1373 is an ongoing requirement that the Department of Justice will continue to monitor.

Sincerely,

Alan Hanson

Acting Assistant Attorney General